Texas Master Naturalist Brazos Valley Chapter
Minutes of Meeting Held Thursday 9 July 2009

Attendees:  
The meeting was called to order by President Betty Vermeire at 6:40 p.m.

Business Meeting

June Minutes:  the minutes of the June meeting were moved and approved as written.

Announcements:  
--Names tags for new members and those who requested a replacement are ready for pickup.  
--The October meeting of TMNBV will occur one week later than usual—October 15.  Lee Ann Linam will speak on the Texas Horned Lizard.

--The Annual Meeting of the TMN will be held October 23-25, 2009.

Committee & Treasurer Reports:

--Lourdes Hasson, our Treasurer, reports a current balance of $1,478.06, after the purchase of 15 curricula for 2009 class and 15 name badges with pins for 2008 members.
--Membership Committee:  No report at this time.
--Volunteer Services Projects:  Dwight Bohlmeyer reported that the Tues. evening Junior Naturalist Program at Blinn Aquatic Center has drawn over 100 visitors recently.  Help is needed for a future field trip to be held for Junior Naturalists who have attended at least 4 of the Tues. evening classes.  Dwight needs 2-3 people on Sat. July 18 9-11 am; Thurs. July 23rd; and Saturday July 25th.  Dwight could use help with dip netting for fish, etc., on Tues.& Thurs. eves. Messages about these opportunities will be sent via the TMN email list. 
--Advanced Training & Programs:  Terry Junek reported that Heather Prestridge will conduct an Educator Camp next week.  In addition, a Master Composter course will be offered Aug. 18-22nd.

--Training: No report at this time.

--Outreach:  Jim Waldson reported that a TV spot for the fall Master Naturalist course will run in mid-July (he will email the date) spoken by Jimmie Killingsworth; fliers have been written and prepared advertising the course; a list of potential students has been developed; Eric Zimmerman will also be promoting the course.  He offered an update on the Park Hudson Trail project.  Meetings have been held and the signs needed for the park have been agreed upon.  
--Newsletter:  Jackie Palmer has sent an email message noting that the summer issue of the Newsletter will be published by summer’s end.

--Website:  No report at this time.

--Social/Host:  Jo Anne Bates reported that the next social meeting of the TMNBV will be held on July 31.
--Historian:  No report at this time.

--Publicity: (see Outreach).

The meeting adjourned at approximately 7:30 p.m.  

Advanced Training:

Following the business meeting, Monique Reed gave an eye-opening presentation on weeds and invasive species in Texas and nationwide.  Among other issues, she reported that the “official” list of invasive species for Texas numbers only 30 species, while TexasInvasives.org, a consortium of various groups attempting to limit the effect of invasives in Texas, lists many more plants, a consequence in part of the influence of the Texas Nurseryman’s Association.  
Respectfully submitted (for Ginny West),

Kate Kelly

